
BLUE RIVER CAREER PROGRAMS 

SPECIAL  MEETING MINUTES 

November 14, 2022 
 

The Blue River Career Programs’ Governing Board met in special session on Monday, November 

14, 2022, at 12:00 pm in the board meeting room of the career center, 801 St. Joseph Street, 

Shelbyville. 

Board members present were Steve Steele and Travis Beck.   Superintendents present were Todd 

Hitchcock and Matt Vance.  Also present were Dennis Harrold, Corporation Attorney; Steve Shaw, 

Director, Kristen Kile, Administrative Assistant; and Sandy Hensley, Treasurer. 

Superintendent Todd Hitchcock voted in place of board member Andrew Hawk. 

Superintendent Matt Vance voted in place of board member David Finkel. 

Vice President Travis Beck called the meeting to order at 12:00 p.m.   

RECOGNIE GUESTS 

Anna Tungate, Addison Times 

 

ACTION ITEMS 

Ratification of the Tentative Collective Bargaining Agreement for 2022-2023 and 4.03% Raise 

to Non-Certified and Administrative Staff retroactive to July 1, 2022 

 

Steve Shaw presented the tentative collective bargaining agreement between BRCP and the 

Teacher’s Association for ratification.  He stated that the average raise for the teachers calculates to 

4.03% and is requesting the same percentage raise for non-certified staff and administrative staff, to 

be retroactive to 7/1/22.  Todd Hitchcock made a motion to ratify the Collective Bargaining 

Agreement and to approve the 4.03% raise to non-certified and Administrative staff, as presented.  

Steve Steele seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously. 

OTHER 
 

None 

 

COMMENTS FROM BOARD MEMBERS 
 

Mr. Shaw thanked Todd Hitchcock for helping with the CBA negotiations. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Vice President Travis Beck adjourned the meeting at 12:02 pm. 


